
PARTIAL~ YICTO 'Y FOR 
SAIPAN - St. Pierre is 

to be suspended from his 
position as Chief Public 
Defender for 90 days as a 
disciplinary action, ac
cording to a ruling made 
by Robert C. Snashall, 
Administrative Law Judge 
for the Department of the 
Interior's Office of Hear-

ings and Appeals. Snash
all forwarded a 15-page 
summary of the facts in 
the case from Portland, 
Oregon on April 12. 

Snashall also found that 
the government had not 
sustained its second 
charge against St. Pierre
-that he failed to proper-

St 
PIERRE 

ly supervise an employee 
under his supervision, and 
declared St. Pierre not 
guilty of that charge. 

Trust Territory High 
Con't on page 11 

Roger St. Pierre 
'PubUo Defender 

NO CON CON; NC> 
COM; NO CEILING 

MAJURO, (MNS)---The Mar
shall Islands District 
Legislature, the Nitijela, 
has adopted resolutions 
opposing Marshallese par-

ticipation in the upcoming 
Micronesian Constitutional 
Convention, and opposing 
further participation by 
the Marshalls in the Con
gress of Micronesia. 

ISLEY IS A REALITY 
The dramatic actions 

came shortly before mid
night Monday night (April 
15) at the conclusion of a 
one-day special session of 
the Nitijela called by the 
district administrator 
exclusively for the pur
pose of considering the 
two resolutions. 

SAIPAN - The new Isley 
International Airport in 
Saipan is now a reality, 
according to a statement 
made by Marianas District 
Administrator Francisco C. 
Ada at a special press 
conference held Thursday, 
April 18. 

The DistAd expressed 
pride in the progress that 
has made it possible to 

make definite plans to es
tablish Is 1 e y Airport 
which will be one of the 
first self-supporting ven
tures within the Trust 
Territory Government. 

The airstrip itself is 
presently under construc
tion under a three million 
dollar contract with Amer-
ican 
pany. 

International Com
This has been fund-

Members of the District Administration Staff who 'have 
been diligently working to make Isley 'Inpernational a 
reality. They are (left to right) Ed Marrow, Tom 
Sheehan, DistAd Ada and Dan Akimoto. 

s-\Pt. ,__ 

--------.C~ 

ed partly with a little 
over a million dollars in 
TT grant funds with the 
additional funds being 
provided by the FAA. 

The amount left in the 
original TT grant is ap
proximately $900,000 to 
fund a Terminal Facility 
which has been estimated 
to cost around $3 million. 
Construction on the first 
phase of the terminal for 
which funds are available 
will probably begin in 
June 1974 and should be 

Con't on page 8 

The following day during 
a reception in honor of 
the Marshalls District 
Legislature, the Nitijela, 
the ceiling of the MIECO 
Hot e 1, where the re
ception was being held, 
collapsed and several 
people were injured. The 
third floor of the build-

Con't on page 7 

LADY LUCK 
FROWNS AGAIN 

SAIPAN - MDL Act. No. 
69-1974 to provide for the 
establishment of control
led gaming in certain pre
mises in the Mariana Is
lands District; to estab
lish a gambling commission 
and for other purposes re
lated to gambling has been 
vetoed for the second time 
by District Administrator 
Francisco C. Ad a. The 
DistAd elaborated on his 
reasons for the veto in an 

April 12 letter to the 
President of the Mariana 
Island District Legisla
ture. 

Ada mentioned his ear
lier veto of the measure 
and added that he had dis
tributed the measure to 
various departments in the 
District Government as 
well .as appropriate Head
quarters departments for 
their conunents. He also 

Con't on page 4 
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Tourism Growing 
SAIP AN - The t o t a 1 

number of foreign visitors 
for the Mariana Islands 
District for the first 
three months of this year 
is estimated at about 
14,589 and they bring with 
them an estimated revenue 
of $1,019,175, according 
to a report submitted to 
the Marianas District Ec
onomic Development Office 
by the Marianas District 
Tourism Officer, Mr. Frank 
M. Diaz. 

others that stay an aver
age of three days here and 
spend an average of about 
$25 a day, according to 
Mr. Diaz. Saipan, Tinian 
and Rota are the main is
lands visited with Saipan 
attracting the largest per 
centage of tourists. 

WHVDO WE 
HAVE WATER HOURS? 

The 5,602 March tourism 
figure reflects a contin
uing rise in the number of 
tourists visiting the Mar
ianas District. The esti
mated tourist revenue for 
that month a 1 one was 
$420,150. 

A total of 4,620 visi
tors with an estimated re
venue of $271,500 for the 
Marianas was reported for 
the month of February. In 
January, a total of 4,367 
vistors came to the Mar
ianas District and brought 
in $327,525 in revenue. 

These visitors include 
Americans, Japanese, Chi
nese, Philipinos and 

A Pan American charter 
flight 707 jet transported 
179 passengers from Japan 
to the Mariana Islands 
during the month of March. 
The M/S Bosei Maru, a pas
senger ship arrived in 
Saipan with 85 students 
from Tokai University in 
Japan in March and 545 
Japanese tourists arrived 
here on the M/S Sakura 
Maru, a tourist sea liner. 

The rest of the islands' 
visitors were brought on 
118 routine Continental 
Air Micronesia flights and 
97 Air Pacific flights 
from Guam to Saipan, Tin
ian and Rota. 

At the present rate, the 
Marianas should be able to 
expect over 60,000 tour
ists in 1974 and approxi
mately four million dol
lars in tourism revenue. 

SAIPAN - The Sa i pan 
U ... . dity Agency has pointed 
out that Saipan is "cur
rently producing enough 
water not only to serve 
the existing population of 
13,000 but to build up the 
water level in the storage 
tanks as well." 

Why then do w e have 
water hours? The reason, 
according to the Utilities 
Agency, is that Saipan 
currently losses 700,000 
to one million gallons of 
our precious water a day. 
This results from deliber
ate wastage in our homes 
and excessive leaks in the 
distribution lines. 

According to a Utilities 
Agency press release, "No 
immediate solution to the 
water shortage problem is 
in sight. Even if the 
government were to develop 
new sources by deepwell 
drilling or other methods, 
the water situation will 
not drastically change for 
the better without con
cientious effort by the 
general public to conserve 
water." 

CHILDREN AND LUCKY EGGS 
SAIPAN-The Continental 

Hotel Easter Egg hunt 
which was held on Easter 
Sunday, April 14, 1974 at 
the Continental Hotel 
turned out to be a real 
"Blast" according to Mr. 
Bob Wright, Food and 
Beverage Manager at 
Continental. 

About 600 children 
in the egg 

consisted of 
and boiled 

participated 
hunt which 
400 colored 
eggs including one golden 
and the two silver eggs. 
The 600 children were 
divided into three 
separate groups according 
to their ages. Only one 
group participated in the 
hunt at a time. During 
the hunt, 600 candy bars 
were given to the kids, 
free. 

May Marian Mafnas, age 4 
and the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Jose Mafnas, was 

the lucky child who found 
the golden egg. For her 
prize, the family of 
Captain Mafnas was en
titled to a free night's 
stay at the Continental 
Hotel plus their meals. 

Sandra Duval, age 4 and 
the daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Sam Duval was the 
finder of one of the two 
silver eggs. Sandra and 
her family of 5 were en
titled to a free dinner at 
the Continental 1 s Kili 
Terrace. 

Ramon Sablan, age 6 and 
the son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Mariano Sablan, found the 
other silver egg. Ramon 
and his family were also 
entitled to a free dinner 
at the Kili Terrace. 

After the egg hunt, a 
jam session was held from 
12 noon to 4 p.m. The 
fabulous Sabanas who play 
every night except Monday 

at the Continental 
provided music on the 
hotel's terrace. In 
addition, some 1 o ca 1 
entertainers a 1 so per
f or med during the jam 
session. During the ses
sion, spaghetti (pupus) 
was given away free to 
spectators. Pure draught 
beer was on sale during 
the session. One glass 
mug of draught beer costs 
$.75. A pitcher costs 
$3.75. 

The Continental Hotel 
cordially invites local 
bands and entertainers to 
their Jam Session which 
will be held every Sunday 
from 12 noon to 4 p.m. at 
the Continental Terrace. 
Draught Beer will be on 
sale and free spaghetti 
will be served during the 
sessions. Come and Jam 
Up! 

Steps taken to alleviate 
the present problem in
clude the replacement of 
old pipes and the install
ation of water meters and 
will take approximately 
six months to complete. 

Until then everyone is 
urged to conserve water 
by: 

1. Repairing all pri
vate household and line 
leaks. 

2. Reporting to Saipan 
Utilities Agency (Phone 
Nos. 9714 or 6482) leaks 
on distribution and main 
lines. 

3. Eliminating unnec
essary water uses such as 
car washing, watering of 
gardens, lawns, grounds, 
etc. 

4. Shutting off all 
faucets when not in use. 

If everyone cooperates 
with the above steps to 
save our water, the Util
ities Agency feels "the 
shortage reservoirs will 
gradually fill up which 
will result in shortening 
of the 8:00 P.M. to 
5:30 A.M. water outage now 
being imposed. " 

arliZ 
RENT A CAR 

T. T. El'i'LOYEES $10 
NO MILEAGE 

GUAM INTERNATIONAL 
P,O, BOX 7855 
TAMUNING GUAM 

JOHNSON 
OUTBOARDS for 1974 

NOW 
IN 
STOCK 
4 H.P. 
TO 
135 H.P. 

Factory List Price 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory 
Dis. One Year Warranty 
Free Break In Inspection 
Parts & Service 
Financing Available 

MARIANAS 
BOATS & MOTORS 

P.O. Box 5, Agana, Guam 
PH - 772-2274 
At Suthers, Sinajana 
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Traditional Leaders Busy In Ponape 
PON APE, (MNS)---The 

second week of the Micro
nesian Traditional Leaders 
Conference got underway in 
K~lonia, Ponape, Monday 
(April 15) with the ad
dition of two high chiefs 
f=om Yap District, Andrew 
Roboman from Tomil and 
Alfonso Ranganbay of Ruul 
Municipality. In short 
remarks to the conferees, 
Chief Roboman said he 
hoped the conference would 
he 1 p to lead their 
children to a better life. 
He added that the meetings 
wc Jld find what would be 
bes t for all leaders and 
their people. 

Jistrict Administrator 
L e o A. Falcam briefly 
w e 1 come d the Yapese 
leaders and asked if the 
conferees would like to 
meet with the High Com
missioner, who is re
turning to Saipan this 
week. The High Com
missioner informed the 
traditional leaders of his 
desire to meet with them 
in a dispatch to Ponape 
Friday (April 12). The 
High Commissioner will 
meet with the traditional 
leaders when his plane 
goes through Ponape, Hal
vorson Johnny, Ponape 
radio station manger 
indicated. 

The session resumed with 
further discussions on the 
Constitutional Convention. 
Discussions on this issue 
were closed to the public 
Thursday and Friday of 
last week. A second com
mittee was formed to 
further analyze the 
Constitutional Convention 
law and to present pro
posals in the evaluation 
sessions scheduled for 
Thursday and Friday (April 
18 & 19) respectively. 
Members of this committee 
included three delegates, 
one from each district's 
traditional leaders. 

During Monday morning's 
session, Kindoky Joseph, 
who chaired the meeting, 
summed up several motions. 
Among them are: that the 
voting age and the age of 
potential candidates, both 
18 years, should be no 

less than thirty years of 
age; that the length of 
the convention (ninety
days) should be extended 
until a draft constitution 
is completed; that the 
traditional leaders, two 
from each district, should 
have the right to vote 
which they do not present
ly have in the convention; 
that the date for the 
election of delegates, 
currently scheduled for 
June 4, 1974, should be 
postponed in order to 
educate the public to vote 
intelligently; and finally 
that the steps for 
adoption of a draft 
constitution should be in 
the following order: The 
convention, the High Com
missioner, Congress of 
Micronesia, and a popular 
referendum. The law now 
provides that the refer
endum precede the approval 
of the Congress of Micro
nesia. And the final 
e 1 em en twas that the 
Constitution be drafted 
independently of the Draft 
Compact currently under 
negotiation between the 
Congress of Micronesia 
Joint Committee on Future 
St at us and the United 
States. 

These motions were 
passed unanimously by the 
conferees. The motion 
which seeks a later e
lection date for the con
vention delegates was 
partly the result of a 
letter sent to the tra
ditional leaders, the High 
Commissioner, and the Con
gress of Micronesia presi
dent by a group in the 
Kitti Municipality called 
"Pwin En Palier"" (organi
zation of the south side). 
The Kitti group specifi
cally complained that 
there was not enough edu
cation about the Con
vention and requested that 
an attempt be made to de
lay the election on such 
an important issue. That 
particular group is com
posed of approximately 
eight hundred Kitti resi
dents who belong to vari
ous catholic, protestant, 
and other organizations. 

Samuel Hadley, Nanmwarki 
Met elanihmw Munici

p a 1 it y, noting that 
christianity arrived long 
ago and that the protes
tant and catholic re
ligions are the strongest 
in Micronesia, expressed 
concern over the continued 
influx of missionaries of 
various sects of christia
n i t y. C i t i n g 
recent disruptions of 
family relationships due 
to conversions, he asked 
the other traditional 
leaders to request that 
the c·onstitutional conven
tion consider this matter 
in their proceedings. This 
motion also passed. 

During the afternoon 
session, discussion 
shifted to the question of 
future political status 
with Yap Chief Roboman 
Presiding. Takesy Yu Had
ley criticized the current 
education for self govern
ment programs for what he 
called "limited activi
ties." "To d at e,11 he 
said, "the education for 
self government program 
has been principally the 
radio in short broadcasts 
which provide no oppor
tunity for individuals to 
raise questions or express 
desires. Though many 
people have radios>! doubt 
very much that they have 
had ample exposure to the 

issues." 
Pensile Lawrence, a 

member . of the Ponape Dis
trict Task Force on ESG, 
explained that although 
that there are fifteen 
task force members on Po
nape, they have few ma
terials with which to 
work. He had received 
only 150 books on ESG and 
has asked for another 
thousand copies. He 
mentioned that two meet
ings had been conducted on 
Pon ape and more were 
planned in addition to 
field trips to the outer 
islands and municipali
ties. He pointed out that 
the group would be con
fined to their materials 
and answer questions ac
coraingly. He stressed 
that the work would be 
carried out not only by 
radio broadcasts but also 
by discussions, written 
information, and personal 
contacts of members of the 
ESG Task Force in Ponape. 
He added that the ESG 
information comes from the 
Congress of Micronesia, 
the U.S. Delegation to the 
Micronesian Status Talks, 
and the Joint Committee on 
Future Political Status. 
The ESG program began 
after the recent session 
of the Congress of Micro
nesia. It reached ~onape 

Can't on page 10 
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Salii Returns 
SA IP AN, (MNS)---The 

Chairman of the Congress 
of Micronesia Joint Com
mittee on Future Status, 
Senator Lazarus Salii of 
Palau, returned to Saipan 
last week from California, 
where he and other members 
of the joint committee met 
with Ambassador F. Haydn 
Williams and other Ameri
can status negotiators to 
discuss outstanding issues 
in the talks. 

The Senators aid the 
ta 1 ks were "very pro
ductive, and moved very 
fast." The meetings took 
place at Carmel, a resort 
area south of San Francis
co, from April 1 to April 
5. Joint Committee co
chairman Ekpap Silk of the 
Marshalls, and committee 
member Senator Bai 1 e y 
Olter of Ponape also took 
part, while on the Ameri
can side deputy U.S. Re
presentative for Micro
nesian Status Negotiations 
James Wilson joined Am-

bassador Williams, along 
with other American of
ficials concerned with 
certain technical areas of 
the negotiations. 

"We touched upon Title 
Four (of the Draft Com
pact), which is the title 
on finance, as we 11 as 
ranging over the entire 
list of other issues which 
still remain to be 
settled int he negotia
tions," the Sen at or 
stated. He declined to be 
more specific on the talks 
until he can brief other 
members of the Joint Com
mittee later this month. 

The twelve member joint 
committee will travel to 
Guam April 19 and 20 to 
meat wi1 mbers of the 
Guam Political Status Com
mission. Senator Salii 
said he will brief members 
of the delegation on his 
ta 1 ks with Ambassador 
Williams either just prior 
to or following that meet
ing. The Guam com-

mission's ch airman, 
Senator Frank Lujan, has 
invited the Micronesian 
group to Guam for the in
form a 1 talks, Senator 
.:':alii added. 

LADY LUCK .. 
Can't from pcige 1 

stated that he had person
ally reviewed the Act in 
its entirety. 

Although the DistAd com
mended the Legislature 
"for its diligence and 
endless initiative to seek 
for additional revenue 
sources," he felt that not 
enough emphasis had been 
placed on "the socio
economic impact and ran
corous an l cancerous 
effects that gambling may 
conceivably bring." 

Additionally, he "reit
erated the need for a wide 
public assessment" of the 
issue and hinted that the 
pub 1 i c presentations 
should be kept impartial. 
He felt earlier pubiic 
hearings were sparsely at-

April 19, 19?4 

tended and that their main 
emphasis was on the poten
tial revenues to be deri
ved from gambling. 

The DistAd concluded 
that "it is my fervent 
opinion that it is not in 
the best interest and wel
fare to have legalized 
gambling in our District." 
The argument that legal
ized gambling will bring 
more tourists is a ques
tionable assessment if not 
a fa 1 s e asumption to 
make, according to Ada , 
By way of example, he men
tioned that Guam and 
Hawaii do not have legal
ized gambling but are en
joying continued increases 
in their tourist industry. 

"Our islands with all 
their natural beauties, 
the serenity of the waters 
and the tranquility of the 
island life are our main 
assets which are far i111ore 
conducive and attractive 
to our visitors than rows 
of gambling tables or ma
jestically designed casin
os," Ada added. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~Jt: 

I Saipan Continental Hotel I 
April 15th at the 1j 

i KILi TERR.ACE RESTAURANT ~ 
~ Monday Micronesian Buffet ~~ 
?~ i i. luesday Italian Buffet ~ 
1'' Wednesday Southem Fried Chicken Buffet ~ 

I Thursday Roast Beef Buffet 1 ~ Friday Seafood Buffet 
t~ Saturday Barbecued Spare. Ribs Buffet il 
» da « ~- Sun y Turkey and Ham Buffet « 
~ « 

Daily from 6:00 to 9:00 p. m. For reservation and prices ~ 
~ Call Saipan Continental Hotel I 
~ Kili Terrace, Tel: 9814, 9815 « 
~.~~~~~~.~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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RANDOM THOUGHTS •••• 
-So the President of the District Legislature is 

charged with misappropriating funds. Meanwhile, back 
in Washington, Richard Watergate Milhaus antes up after 
the tax boys determine that he fudged (cheated?) on his 
taxes to the tune of a few hundred thou. Is there a 
difference? Only in degree, friends, only in degree. 
And we will go after a Micronesian politician because 
he perhaps learned the American political way too well. 
Lovely. 

************ 
-While Judge Murphy is perusing the vast record of the 

CAB proceedings back in Washington during the next few 
months, perhaps some official types in the TT ought to 
do the same to see whether there might not be suf
ficient evidence therein to question the activities of 
certain Americans in their over zealous advocacy of one 
or another airline. There are some very interesting 
things in that record, especially from the early part 
of Phase One. 

************ 
-What was mentioned as a possibility in this column a 

couple of weeks ago has come to pass--the Marshall Is
lands Nitijela has decided the Marshalls shouldn't 
participate in the Con Con, or in the Congress of 
Micronesia either. It remains to be seen just how much 
weight this recommendation will carry with individual 
Marshallese. I spoke with some who say the Nitijela 
doesn't represent their views. But it's a sad day 
nonetheless when the elected leaders of a district de
cide that cooperation and compromise no longer hold any 
promise for them. I hope they change their minds. 

¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥ 
-An interesting item out of Ponape the other day, 

that the traditional leaders meeting there think the 
age limit for voting and candidacy in the Con Con 
should be raised from 18 to 30. Perhaps that's a clue 
to why the influence of traditional leaders in Micro
nesia seems to be declining--the refusal to recognize 
something as basic as the fact that over half of the 
TT's people are under age 21. 

>/-¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥ 
-Ben Abrams i~ fighting a battle with his boss in 

these pages over renewal of his contract, but I noticed 
an item in the "Micronesian Independent" this week 
headlined "Keep him in the Marianas.'' What's that all 
about, Ben? 

~'Don't let your mouth write no check that your tail 
can't cash." --Bo Diddley 
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Divided Micronesia 
Micror-esia is having problems of a new sort. 
For a tiroe its focus was on doing battle with the 

Uu~ted States over a more independent future status. 
Now its six districts--Palau, Yap, the Marianas, 

Truk, Ponape and the Marshalls--are finding it hard tc 
get together on what to do with the new freedom America 
is offering. 

The U.S. has offered the immediate return of public 
lands, for example, but the Congress of Micronesia ad
journed without enacting the needed enabling legis
lation. The land-rich districts couldn't agree with 
the land-poor districts on whether control should be on 
a district basis or belong to the central government. 

Tax revenue sharing is another headache. The Mar
shalls, which generate more than 60 per cent of all 
Micronesian tax revenue of their U.S. missile testing 
and research bases, want 50 per cent of all tax revenue 
to stay in t he district where it is raised. The other 
districts want it all to go to the central government. 

The issue is so serious that the Marshalls are 
threatening secession, and rumbling about independent 
future status talks with the U.S. and/or a confedera
tion with Nauru, which is independent, and the Gil
berts, which the British would be glad to release. 

The Marianas are already well-advanced on the course 
of secession. Informal talks in Honolulu la~t month 
have moved closer to an agreement on a permanent union 
with the United States, commonwealth status, their own 
constitution, and fairly extensive U.S . support based 
on the creation of defense bases on Saipan and Tinian. 

With the Marianas out, the remaining five districts 
pretty much need each other in order to work out a 
viable future. 

On the record of the recent Congress of Micronesia, 
the necessary cooperatiye agreements are going to be 
hard to come by because of the severe differences in 
interests among the districts. 

The pains of the Micronesian districts in struggling 
toward future status may yet rival in miniature those 
of American's 13 colonies ••. and the evolution, which 
seemed well advanced two years ago, now may take quite 
a few years to complete. 

From: Honolulu Star-Bulletin 
April 1, 1974 

EDITORIAL UARIETY 
Where does the money go? That's a matter of concern 

to each individual everywhere. There are many ways to 
explain it, but how did a certain kind of money use 
come to the Marianas? We have to wait for President 
Santos' explanation. What's more, who is next in line? 
Again, we have to wait and see. 

********** 

Once more , where does the money go? Some of us al
ready know where and how it goes. For example, a mem
ber of the Marianas Status Connnission replied, "it 
takes money to bring money" when asked if it's true 
that the coming session of the M~rianas-U.S. negotia
tions wi l l be held on Hawaii. 

The Marianas Status Commission just recently received 
a $50 000 appropriation from the MDL, and we already 
know where it's going--to the Hawaiian economy. 

f 

I 
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No Con, Con, NoCOM • • • 
ing contains the meeting 
chambers and offices of 
the Nitijela. 

Both measures had been 
introduced and debated 
during the legisiature's 
regular session, a 30-day 
meeting which ended April 
9. Following that session 
the Nitijela's leadership 
asked for and was granted 
an additional four-day 
special session, during 
which further pub 1 i c 
hearings were held in both 
Majuro and Ebeye on the 
controversial resolutions. 
That special session ended 
last Saturday with the 
work on the resolutions 
still pending, requiring 
another, one-day special 
session Monday. 

The vote on the measure 
expressing opposition to 
any further participation 
in the Congress of Micro
nesia was close, with 
eleven in favor of adopt
ing and ten opposed. The 
other resolution, indi
cating that the Nitijela 
feels the Marshalls should 
not participate in the 
constitutional convention, 
was adopted by about a 
three-quarters majority of 
the Nitijela, according to 
district Public Affairs 
Officer Tony DeBrum. 

The convention measure 
is Nitijela Resolution 57. 
It points out that the 
Nitijela, in adopting 
Resolution 18 earlier in 
its 21st regular session 
this year, has "committed 
itself to the proposition 
of separate negotiations 
for the future political 
status of the Marshall Is
lands," and that the other 
districts might "miscons
true" the motives of the 
Marshalls ins eek in g 
separate status talks if 
the Marshalls were to 
participate in the consti
tutional convention. 

Therefore the resolution 
declares that it would be 
"unwise and indeed inap
propriate for the Marshall 
Islands District to send 
delegates, whether elected 
or appointed, to the 
Constitutional Convention 

for Micronesia." 
Nitijela Resolution 72 

is the measure which ex
presses the sense of the 
district legislature with 
regard to further Marshal
lese participation in the 
Congress of Micronesia. 
This measure points out 
that the Congress has 
"turned a deaf ear on the 
expressed wishes of the 
Marshallese people with 
regard to revenue 
sharing," and also ooint-i:> 
to Resolution 18, passed 
earlier by the Nitijela, 
with the indication that 
further participation in 
the Congress following 
this declaration of in
te~tion to seek separate 
status talks w o u 1 d 
" ••• permit unfair b u t 
popular attacks on the 
sincerity of the Mar
shalls in its resolve to 
achieve a s e p a r a t e 
status." 

The resolution therefore 
concludes: " ••• that the 
Nitijela expresses its 
unalterable resolve to 
exercise whatever influ
ence it has in disassoci
ating the people of the 
Marshalls District from 
any further participation 
in the Congress of Micro
nesia." 

During public hearings 
on the measures there was 
extensive debate on both 
sides, with some speakers 
strongly urging adoption 
of the resolutions and 
others equally strongly 
opposed to them. Former 
Congress of Micronesia 
Senator Isaac Lanwi, for 
example, spoke against the 
measures, commenting that 
the Marshalls has "nothing 
to lose" by participating 
in the constitutional con
vention. 

Representative Ekpap 
Silk, the co-chairman of 
the Congress of Micronesia 
Joint Committee on Future 
Status, made what Public 
Affairs Officer DeBrum de
scribed as an "emotional 
eleventh-hour appeal" to 
the Nitijela to kill the 
measures. He pointed out 
that the Congress does 

Can't from page 1 
many things which benefit 
the Marshalls, and urged 
the district lawmakers to 
continue working with the 
territorial body. 

The strongest backer of 
the two resolutions was 
Iroij Namo Hermios, who 
said in the public hearing 
that the only way the Mar
shalls can succeed in its 
separate status desires is 
for the district to "cease 
all connections" with the 
Congress of Micronesia 
that might indicate insin
cerity on the part of Mar
shallese leaders. 

Legislator Hermios also 
expressed serious reser
vations about the Consti
tutional Convention Law, 
saying the election dis
tricts were drawn without 
regard to traditional 
divisions of authority in 
the Marshalls, and that 
two islands in the Mar
shalls were left out alto
gether. He also said the 
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lack of a vote in the con
vention for the repre
sentatives of the tra
ditional leadership is an 
"insult" to Micronesia's 
traditional leaders and 
"an attempt to undermine 
the authority" of the 
traditional leadership. 

During the final public 
hearing and meeting of the 
Nitijela on Monday the 
Ch ambers, which are 
located on the third floor 
of Majuro's MIECO build
ing, were described as 
"jam-packed" by one ob
server. 

As the Ma~shall Islands 
pursue their stated goal 
of separate status ne
gotiations, the next step 
is expected to be the 
naming of the members of 
the newly created Mar
shal ls Political Status 
Commission. DeBrum said 
an announcement concerning 
these names is expected to 
be made in Majuro before 
the end of this week. 

Saipan 
won't settle 
forsecond 
best. 
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beer. That's why you 
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in 12-oz. cans. Taste 
the gusto life. 
Taste Schlitz. 

~ -'~'l~~-~f:;~ 
-0 1974 Jos. Schlitz Brewing Co., 

Milwaukee and the world. 
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ISLEY. • • 
completed in early 1975 to 
coincide with the opening 
of the Isley landing 
strip. Plans are being 
finalized to let bids for 
this ?hase at the end of 
April. The initial con
struction package will in
clude an arrivals build
ing, an unpaved parking 
lot and extensive site 
work to enable the addi
tion of the rest of the 
planned terminal complex 
as soon as funds become 
available. The DistAd 
stressed that they do not 
want to resort to putting 
up temporary terminal fa
cilities as "it would be 
very detrimental to our 
anticipated economic de
velopment." 

The District Adminis
tration staff decided to 
explore the commercial 
funding route and positive 
steps have been taken to 
acquire the necessary ad
ditional two million dol
lars needed to complete 
the facility. 

With the assistance of 
Leigh Fisher, an Airport 
Management Consultant 
specializing in financing, 
the District Administra
tion staff examined the 
potential revenue possi
bilities from the new In
ternational Airport to 
enable them to finance the 
rest of the terminal com
plex. 

One of the most impor
tant boosts that the Dis
trict Administration staff 
received was the passage 
of Senate Bill No. 189 
which was signed into law 
on April 10, 1974. This 
bill paves the way for the 
establishment of ~uty free 
concessions, authorizes 
the retention of advance 
concession fees (of $1 
million or more) for the 
purpose of funding the 
Concession and other ter
minal buildings and grants 
authority to the DistAd to 
advertise, receive bids 
and award duty-free con
cession contracts. 

Another important pro
vision of Senate Bill 189 
is the establishment of a 
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local "Enterprise Fund" 
which will retain the Air
port's revenues to be used 
for the support of the 
Isley airport. In addi
tion to possible revenues 
such as a duty free store, 
rental of prime airline, 
ticket office and freight 
space, and rent-a-car and 
foreign currency exchange 
space, the District Admin
istration staff has re
quested authorization from 
the Department of Interior 
to direct other revenues 
such as Airport landing 
fees into the Airport 
"Enterprise Fund". 

Meanwhile the District 
Administration staff has 
met with Airline Represen
tatives and businessmen 
interested in prime con
cession bids to determine 
how much money they can 
expect to be pledged to
wards the construction of 
the facilities. Interest
ed airlines included Con
tinental, Pan American, 
Trans-World, Japan Air 
Lines and Air Pacific. 
Seven businessmen express
ed interest in the conces
sion. They include Joeten 
Enterprises and MS Villa
gomez of Saipan; Jones and 
Guerrero, Guam; Duty Free 
Limited, Hong Kong; Bank 
of America; Bank of Hawaii 
and First City National 
Bank. Additionally, other 
businessmen including the 
President of Nauru have 
shown interest in inves
ting in the Airport. 

At present the District 
Administration staff plans 
to call for airline and 
concession bids in June 
and they are hopeful that 
the additional two million 
dollars can be ~aised in 
this manner. If so, the 
final design for the rest 
of the terminal including 
a departure building, cov
ered walkways and bridges, 
the duty free shop, res
taurant, bar, kitchen, 
landscaping, parking lots, 
a crash fire rescue build
ing and other improvements 
will be completed by the 
end of this year and con
struction on these facil-

ities could then be start
ed. If all goes well, the 
entire Isley Field Termin
al may be completed by 
1976. 

The DistAd urges local 
participation in the bids 
for both the construction 
projects and the prime 
concession businesses. So 
far, two local business
men, Joeten Enterprises 
and MS Villagomez, have 
shown strong interest in 
the concession business. 
The DistAd added that 
space along the walkways 
will be provided for local 
citizens to set up booths 
to sell handicrafts and 
fruits and that this is 
expected to help the local 
economy. 

In a study 
the DistAd 

completed by 
for the COM 

Committee on Resources and 
Development, the question 
was raised concerning 
whether or not the duty 
free exclusive rights at 
the Airport would purt 
current local business. 
Leigh Fisher, the Airport 
Management Consultant, in
dicated that it would not 
and further stated that 
"duty free status is used 
in many places such as 
Hong Kong as a drawing 
card to get more tourists 
to come to their country. 
This will mean more sales 
and services for all bus
inessmen in Micronesia and 
is a new business that we 
don't have now." 

Another matter under 
consideration by the COM R 
& D coimllittee was whether 
Saipan's hotel capacity 
would be adequate to meet 
the expected volume of 
boarding passengers at the 
Airport by 1975. According 
to Ralph Parsons' Master 
Development plan for Isley 
Airport, it is expected 
that between 100,000 and 
120,000 boarding pas
sengers will use the Air
port by mid 1975. It is 
also expected that by 1975 
s·aipan will have 7"''7 6 
available hot e 1 rooms 
which will provide an ad
justed an nu a 1 hotel 
capacity for 139,680 
people. 

The new International 
Airport which will have 

' for the first time, sched-
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uled direct flights t o 
foreign countries will be 
governed by a board of 
directors . An Airport 
Authority consisting of 
the District Administra
tor, a Public Works Offi
cer, other District 
officials and perhaps one 
or two members from the 
private sector will b e 
established to direct the 
Airport. This group will 
be assisted by a manage
ment company which will 
run the day-to-day busi
ness until local personnel 
can be trained. 
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Conference ... 
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just before the tra
ditional leaders confer
ence began. 

Yasauo Yamada, from Nett 
Municipality criticized 
the ESG program as merely 
defining terms such as 
free association, inde
pendence, and common
wealth. Truk Mayor Fujita 
Bossy asked if the Task 
Force can answer questions 
and noted that some mem
bers of the Congress of 
Micronesia connnittees on 
future status did not 
answer questions fully 
when they travelled 
throughout the districts 
explaining the various 
alternatives of Micro
nesia's future. Pensile 
Lawrence answered by 
saying the task force is 
limited to providing 
information which existed 
in their materials. Iskia 
Soni, Legislative Liaison 
Officer for Truk who is an 
interpreter for Truk 1s 
traditional leaders, said 
that a field staff exists 
in Tr u k to answer 
questions in detail but 
noted that it could only 
succeed with adequate 
financial suppo·rt. 

Nick Bossy, advisor to 
Mayor.Fujita Bossy, criti
cized the ESG program for 
being limited to defi
nitions which in English 
are too complicated for 
even educated adults to 
understand. He also said 
that the advantages and 
disadvantages of each form 
of political status should 
be included so that the 
people of Micronesia would 
understand their responsi
bilities in each circum-
stance. 

Susumu Aizawai, Magis
trate of Tol, explained 
that political education 
is always approached from 
a particular point of 
view. The ESG program 
coming from the govern
ment uses the goverrnnent's 
appraisal of the situ
ation. He explained that 
·when he was in school 
under the Japanese ad
ministration, he learned 
the importance of economic 
considerations which now 
cause him to favor inde-
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pendence for Micronesia. 
All leaders, whether Con
gressmen, legislators, or 
traditional leaders, have 
a responsibility to serve 
the people of , Micronesia 
in all decision making, 
Aizawa said. 

Johnny Moses, Nanrowarki 
of Uh Municipality, stated 
that when he visited the 
United States, some Ameri
cans warned him not to 
accept any political 
status under the United 
States. He pointed out 
that under the United 
States administration, 
Micronesians cannot do 
what they wish at present, 

Samuel Hadley, Nanmwarki 
of Metelanihmw, described 
how traditional authority 
has decreased steadily 
since the earliest 
contacts in the nineteenth 
century and under four 
periods of Spanish, Ger
man, Japanese, and Ameri
can administration. He 
added the only improvement 
he has seen under the U.S. 
Administration was in the 
area of education. He 
noted that the Japanese 
did better in law enforce
ment. 

Benito Peter, Nanmwarki 
of Kitti Municipality 
pointed out that the 
United States has already 
divided Micronesia by con
ducting separate status 
negotiations with the Ma
rianas District. He urged 
the conferees to find 
other alternatives which 
the United States has not 
yet proposed. 

Johnny Hadley noted that 
Micronesia is one of the 
last places in the Pacific 
moving toward inde
pendence. "Without eco
nomic power, Micronesia 
cannot be independent," 
Hadley said. He charged 
that the United States has 
not fostered economic 
development which would 
take the power of money 
from the seat of govern
ment. That power has only 
been shifted to the Con
gress of Micronesia in 
small part. He urged that 
the Congress direct more 
funds toward economic 
development. 

The traditional leader
ship conference continues 
through the end of the 
week. 



51 PIERRE 
Commissioner Edward E. 
Johnston, to whom the 
decision was addressed, 
was not on Saipan Thursday 
and has not yet read the 
decision. Deputy High 
Commissioner Peter T. 
Coleman, who signed the 
April 18, 1973 letter to 
St. Pierre informing him 
of the government's in
tention to remove him from 
his position, said there 
would be no comment on the 
case from the government 
until sometime after 
Johnston's return to Sai
pan Friday evening, ac
cording to MNS. 

A key finding in the 
case was that the U.S. 
Government clearly has 
jurisdiction over St. 
Pierre, and all other 
employees of the Trust 
Territory Government 
whether on contract or 
Civil Service status. St. 
Pierre had argued that he 
was an employee of the 
Trust Territory Govern
ment, not of the Depart
ment of the Interior or of 
the United States Govern
ment, and that therefore 
he was not subject to 
Interior Department regu
lations. Judge Snashall 
found this argument "un
tenable." 

St. Pierre's employment 
s t a t u s is "abundantly 
clear," he s a i d. "The 
record is replete with 
evidence overwhelmingly 
substantiating the Govern
ment's position that he is 
a Federal civil service 
employee, employed by the 
United States Department 
of the Interior, and as 
such is fully amenable to 
its regulations governing 
employee conduct." 

The basic facts in the 
case, principally that St. 
Pierre accepted $7,500 
from a Marshallese woman 
in 1969 in connection with 
an estate case, were not 
at issue. St. Pierre ad
mitted that he accepted 
the money as a "gift." 
Judge Snashall indicated 
he accepted this state
ment, and therefore chose 
not to consider for pur
poses of his decision the 
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argument advanced by St. 
Pierre that, if the money 
was to be considered by 
the government as a "fee" 
as suggested, acceptance 
of it was justified on the 
basis of a statement 
issued by Chief Justice 
Furber of the TT High 
Court in 1963. The import 
of the pronouncement was 
to allow appearances in 
civil matters not invol
ving the TT Government by 
employees of the govern
ment on a fee basis. 
Judge Snashall found, 
however, that Justice 
Furber's pronouncement was 
without official force and 
dealt with matters over 
which the TT High Court 
had no jurisdiction. 

"In any event," said the 
Judge, "since I have found 
the appelant (ST. Pierre) 
accepted the funds as a 
"gift" and not as a "fee" 
the question is moot and 
that portion of the second 
ch a r g e alternatively 
charging inter alia accep
tance of a fee or compen
sation is not applica'ble." 

"(St. Pierre's) accep
tance of the gift, how
ever ..• clearly falls with
•.n the letter and spirit 
of proscribed activities 
~f Federal employees set 
out in the United States 
Department of the Inte
rior's regulations con
cerning responsibilities 
and conduct of employees. 
The official position 
appellant he 1 d, perhaps 
more than any other sin
gular Federal government 
position in the Trust 
Territory, lends itself to 
the most widespread and 
intimate appraisal of the 
American presence by the 
citizens of Micronesia. 
Appellant's actions were 
clearly such as to not 
only create the appearance 
of but actually adversely 
reflect upon the integrity 
of the Government of the 
United States," said Judge 
Snashall. 

He therefore concluded 
that disciplinary pro
ceedings against Roger L. 
St. Pierre are warranted, 
but that his removal would 
be too severe a punish
ment. " .•• his many years 
of industrious employment 
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at a job of such obvious 
enormity mitigates against 
any such severe action ," 
said the Judge. "Additio
nally ..• it would appear 
the need of his expertise 
and experience would war
rant his continued employ
ment, but under explicit 
direct supervision and 
audit of both he and his 
department personnel. 

St. Pierre commented on 
Judge Snashall's decision 
by stating that he does 
not agree with the find
ings and feels that he 
should have been "com
pletely exonerated." 

"It's a partial victory
-at lease I'm not termi
nated," said St. Pierre. 
"But I think the 90 days 
is a sop to the govern
ment. The guy should have 
found me completely in
nocent." 

St. Pierre added that 
his next move in the con
troversial cas·e w i 1 1 
depend on whether or not 
Judge Snashall's recom
mendation of a 90 day 
suspension is carried out, 
and if so by whom. "I 
must wait and see who is 
going to implement this, 
and when, or even if they 
do implement it", he said. 
Asked what he will do if 
he is suspended, he said: 
"I'm going to appeal it." 
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NOTICE 

TRANSPACIFIC LINESJ INC, - RECEIVER APPOINTED 
ORDER BY COURT TO SHOW CAUSE 

TO ALL CREDITORS, CLAIMANTS AND SHAREHOLDERS OF 
TRANSPACIFIC LINES, INC. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT JOHN F. MEADOWS HAS BEEN 
APPOINTED RECEIVER OF TRANSPACIFIC LINES, INC. FOR 
THE PURPOSE OF DISSOLUTION OF SAID COMPANY; THAT BY 
ORDER OF THE HIGH COURT OF THE TRUST TERRITORY OF 
THE PACIFIC ISLANDS IN CIVIL ACTION NO. 11-74, 
TRIAL DIVISION OF THE HIGH COURT OF THE TRUST 
TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS, MARIANA ISLANDS 
DISTRICT, WHICH ACTION IS ENTITLED IN RE TRANS-

i PACIFIC LINES, INC., ALL CREDITORS AND/OR PERSONS 
WERE TEMPORARILY RESTRAINED FROM INSTITUTING ANY 
LITIGATION, OR, WHERE LITIGATION WAS ALREADY INSTI
TUTED, PURSUING THAT LITIGATION IN REFERENCE TO 
TRANSPACIFIC LINES, INC., UNLESS AN ORDER TO THE 
CONTRARY WAS ENTERED BY THE COURT; AND IT WAS FUR
THER ORDERED THAT NO EXECUTION ON JUDGMENTS AGAINST 
TRANSPACIFIC LINES, INC. BE RENDERED EXCEPT THROUGH 
FURTHER ORDER OF THIS COURT. 

• 

NOW, THEREFORE, ALL CREDITORS, PARTIES, CLAIMANTS 
AND SHAREHOLDERS ARE HEREBY ORDERED TO APPEAR AND 
SHOW CAUSE, IF ANY THEY HAVE, AT A HEARING TO BE 
HELD HEREON AT 10 A.M. ON MAY 8, 1974, OR AT SUCH 
LATER DATE AS MAY BE SET BY THE COURT, WHY THE TEM
PORARY RESTRAINING ORDER AS ABOVE DESCRIBED SHOULD 
NOT BE MADE A PERMANENT INJUNCTION TO THE SAME 
EFFECT. ALL CREDITORS, SHAREHOLDERS AND OTHER 
PARTIES HOLDING UNLIQUIDATED CLAIMS OR CLAIMING 
AGAINST TRANSPACIFIC LINES, INC., SHALL FILE ALL 
SUCH CLAIMS IN CIVIL ACTION NO. 11-74, TRIAL 
DIVISION OF THE HIGH COURT OF THE TRUST TERRITORY 
OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS, MARIANA DISTRICT, SO THAT 
THE COURT CAN DETERMINE THE AMOUNT AND VALIDITY OF 
SAID CLAIMS AND DEBTS. 

Dated: April 2nd, Z9?4 

PLAM TO 

APVin H. Brol;)n 
Associate Justice 

Winston 
tastes good 

like a cigare e 
should!! 

C 1 '70 Jt . J.IUYNOLDS TOU.CCO COWPANt. WIHSTOH ·UL£W. N.C., U.S. A. 

20 mg. "tar". 1.3 mg. nicotine av. per cigarette. FTC Aepon NOV. '70. 

C.A;RD OF THANKS 
THE SAN VICENTE FIESTA COMMITTEE, FATHER TONY EGAN, 
PASTOR, AND COMMISSIONER CABRERA, EXTEND THEIR THANKS 
AND APPRECIATION TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS FOR THEIR 
GENEROUS CONTRIBUTIONS: 

M. C. LIZAMA STORE 
M. S. TENORIO STORE 
CARMEN SAFEWAY STORE 

M. S. VILLAGOMEZ STORE 
J. C. TENORIO ENTERPRISES 

YOUR GENEROUS DONATIONS HAVE HELPED TO MAKE THIS YEAR'S 
FIESTA A SUCCESSFUL ONE. 
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